
August 23,2021 

Dear Lisa Stefanovsky, Adam London and Angelique Joynes: 

We, the undersigned healthcare providers, wish to publicly endorse the following 

order:  

"Allegan County Health Department, Kent County Health Department and Ottawa 

County Department of Public Health Issue Public Health Orders Requiring Mask 

Use in Pre-K -6 Educational Settings." 

We stand with the Health Officers who issued this order and are committed that 

this is the right thing to do. To not issue this reasonable and minimal order would 

be negligent given our access to public health data surrounding the Delta variant of 

COVID-19. It is our responsibility to protect the physical, emotional and mental 

health of our children, staff, teachers and community, to the extent that we can, 

while keeping kids in school and learning. 

Respectfully, 

Rosemary Olivero, MD  Joash Raj, MD 

Daliya Khuon, MD Ronald Grifka, MD 

Kelly Huggett, MD  Kimberly Mitcham, DO 

Lisa Lowery, MD   Andrew Kingsbury, FNP-C 

Kelli Lund, MD  Erin Heeringa, NP 

Thomas Huggett, MD  Renee Kaiserlian, PA-C 

Brian Wilder, DO   Junwen Law, MD 

David Cutter, PA   Jamie McCartney, MD 

Shannon O’Keefe, PA-C Brianna Eisaman, DO 

Laurie Braker, MD  Stephanie Green, DO 

Teresa Farah, FNP  Martin Berent, MD 

Diane VanderMeer , MD Jeanne Poel, MD 

Michelle Hoyos, PA-C  Stephanie Vander Velde, PA-C 

Brian Paff, DO  Kelley Brinsky, DO 

Shannon Fritz, DO  Elizabeth Welsh, MD 

Kate Davis, MD   Corie Eklov, MD 

Joe VanderMeer, MD  Angela Oostema, MD 

Leah Vanenk, DO   Allison Fabian, DO 

Aaron Rund, MD   Erin Walker, PA-C 

Beth Peter, MD  Jenna Salvati, PA-C 



Elizabeth Anderson, PA-C Erin McNeely, MD 

Liam Sullivan, DO  Candace Smith-King, MD 

Brian Woodroof, MD Karen Raduazo, MD 

Sara McCune, MD  Lauren Snyder, MD 

B. Keith English, MD Carrie Clark, DO 

Andrew Jamison, MD Justin Tiemstra, MD 

Jessica Foley, MD George Fogg, MD 

Sharon Smith, MD Kate Sage, MD 

Kira Sieplinga, MD Harland Holman, MD 

Charles Draznin, MD Elizabeth Rosner, DO 

Alan T. Davis, PhD Michelle Davis, MD 

Vita Elizans, DO Kristin S. Oldenberg, MD 

Melisa Gagrica, MD Medardo Maroto, MD 

Jennifer Mervau, DO Matthew Flannigan, DO 

Jeremy Veenema, DO Jordan Craig, MD 

Colleen Sullivan, MD Jon R. Felt, MD 

Douglas Daining, MD Bethany Beard, MD 

Brietney Sierzant, PA-C Charles Sierzant, MD 

Kania McGhee, MD Katherine Van Drunen, MD 

Brian Petroelje, MD Lindsay J. Snyder, MD 

Ashley Storms, MD Deanna Mitchell, MD 

Gary Rich, MD Eric Kort, MD 

Sarah Winston Bush, MD Thomas Czolgocz, MD 

Jackson Lanphear, MD Arashdeep K. Litt, MD 

Deanna Deschler, MD Michelle Backus Walzer, MD 

Todd Chassee, MD Lauren Fletcher- Morehouse, DO 

Joseph Morehouse, DO Brooke Gedde, DO 

James VanBeynen, MD Julia Steinke, MD 

Mary Lim, DO Julie Conley, MD 

Allison Close, MD Jenny Bush, MD 

Erica Michiels, MD Kristin Stout, MD 

Ben Braun, MD Rajat Pareek, MD 

Barbara E. Stanford, MD Anne Hoekstra, MD 

John Kemppainen, MD Alexandrea Melanokos-Mahar, DO 

This letter was initiated and signed by an independent group of healthcare providers 
across a wide variety of local healthcare organizations.


